The June 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 6/4/08. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Beckerman, Carter and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance were Atty. McCormick and many concerned residents.


The May 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by Beckerman, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.5/07/08

$  558.39

$133939.19
$30077.08

Deposits


$ 6995.20

$  2772.60
$  812.85

Withdrawals

$ 2795.01

$      .00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   255.42
$__ 53.55    

Bal. 6/04/08

$ 4758.58
     $136967.21  
$27410.15





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 7/07/08

$17661.29

$1013.48

$16.83

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$  566.00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   32.83

$   1.91

$  .00
Bal.6/04/08

$17128.12

$1015.39

$16.83

SEWER FUND

Bal. 5/07/08


$130425.42

Penn Vest interest 6/1
$  9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   546.87

Deposits



$ 23538.33

Interest



$   111.27
Bal 6/04/08


$143.831.75

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 2772.60

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$   12.68

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  250.00

Zoning Hearing Permit (Belli)



$  250.00

Contractors Permits



$ 9594.11

Taxes Collected

BILLS:
READ 


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, May Garbage


$   69.00

Journal Newspapers, Belli Hearing Ad

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, June Salary


$  538.20

FNCB – Interest on Loan


$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, May 


$  882.18

Borton Lawson Eng. Dam & EAP


$   58.61

Verizon- Telephone 5/7 to 6/6/08


$ 1687.50

Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy. 6 mo salary/rent


$  300.00

Bill Warner, Mayor Salary, 2nd Qtr


Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Tom Carter asked Jill if she has any specifics on the sand for the beach issue.  Jill replied that Bill Warner looked into it.  Waiterowski Stone & Gravel has white beach sand $70/ton and $100 delivery fee.  If we want to order it the Association will pay for half of whatever we order. This is really a good price.  Discussion followed as to how much sand should be ordered. Carter suggested we get 10 tons sand splitting the cost with the Association.  Carter made a motion to purchase 10/tons of white sand, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, motion carried.


Carter stated that the Emergency Action Plan has finally been completed and Teresa read the last payment request for it.  He sent a letter to DEP stating that we completed everything they requested.  EAP should be a closed issue, satisfying DEP’s requirements.


Tom stated that he received a few additional complaints about Keystone Sanitation picking up our garbage and mixing the recyclables with the regular garbage.  The person that saw them do it chased the garbage men down and confronted them while they were mixing the recyclables with the garbage.  The gentleman said that he was new and didn’t know the difference.  Tom called Keystone and told the receptionist that answered the phone and she said she would pass it along to the supervisor and he would get back to Tom.  No one has called yet.  Tom wanted to go on record stating he is not happy with Keystone.  Discussion followed.

QUESTIONS:


 A resident said that Pocono Lake Supply has sand at $58/ton for white wash sand and $40/ton for white sand with a $75.00 delivery charge.  Tom said he will ask the Mayor if he would go on another run and check this sand out.


Mr. Cadwallader had concerns about several signs that are not where they should be placed.  Discussion followed.  

CORRESPONDENCE:

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Fred Favire said he took readings of the lake on Tuesday morning and Kirby Health Center called and said that the reading at the Gazebo is 290, 60 over the allowed limit, we may get a call from the Health Dept.  The both beaches are less than 10.  The gazebo area is a mess and needs to be cleaned.  We will wait to see if the Health Dept calls and what they recommend.


Sally Horny stated in May she had 5 zoning permit applications, 3 contractors certificate applications; 1 zoning hearing appeal.  Have advertised for 2 appeals, had one last night and another scheduled for June 24th.  People have picked up permits/applications re: sheds.  Have also numerous calls in regard to sheds.


Jill Rosenstock said she spoke with Jill Cassarella re: summer camp.  She will be in charge of it this year and I will help her this year and next year she will take over.  Due to some issues last year a couple of changes will be made.  The biggest one is an age limit, 5 to 12 strictly enforced.  We also have a behavior slip for parents to sign.  If the child repeatedly misbehaves we could kick him out.  The program will start on July 7th and run through July 24th.

NEW BUSINESS:


Tom met with CECO Assoc the engineering firm who is involved with the Hollenback Rd repair.  Since we are using Community Development Funds we needed to get an engineering firm to design/lay out what we need done.  We received four engineering firm bids, we scored and rated them and CECO Associates came out on top.  The mayor and myself met with them and explained what we needed done and they submitted a quote.  Tom read what the engineering firm would do and be responsible for during the project.  All the companies gave examples of similar work they have done in the past and we figured the engineering cost for our project would run around $10,000 and CECO Assoc came in with a bid for $10,800.  They came in where we expected the cost to be.

Carter made a motion to accept the bid from CECO Assoc for $10,800 for the consulting work on Hollenback Rd improvements, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  


Jill said that PA National Land & Trust want to do a Community Assessment.  The fee is $500.00 but it will guarantee us a $5,000 grant toward the Comprehensive Plan and Growing Greener.  The assessment fee of $500 will go to the state, Pa Natural Land & Trust Dept.  Jack Varaly highly recommends we do this because it makes us appear more serious for the gaming money grant.  Growing Greener would be a part of the comprehensive plan.  It’s an environmental council.  PA Natural Land & Trust is affiliated with the PA Environmental Dept.  It’s an environmental plan that basically maintains the integrity of the lake for future development.  It’s a protection of the lake of being over developed.  It’s a state recommended program for areas like this.  Atty. McCormick said that Harvey’s Lake has had one of them where they set up specially designed catch basins to catch runoff of sediment before it goes into the lake.  It protects the wetlands.  Discussion ensued.

Rosenstock made a motion to approve the $500 fee for the community assessment, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Carter wanted to touch on the comprehensive survey of the gaming grants.  We asked Dennison Twp, & Bear Creek Twp, to combine with us to try to get the grant money for the comprehensive plan.  Dennison Twp. officially agreed that they would go after grant money with us.  We haven’t heard from Bear Creek Twp yet.  Another letter was sent last week.  We also approached White Haven with a similar proposal to join up as four communities that will increase our chances to get some of the gaming money for the comprehensive plan.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




